## Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting April 1, 2015

Dan Sherman, Emily Ward and Karen James were present for the meeting.

Selectmen's Minutes and Warrants for Payroll and Accounts Payable were not available due to a family emergency requiring the Deputy to be out of town. Motion made to approve the April stipend payment to David Whitney. Seconded and approved.

Discussion of the Rite Aid project drawing of proposed bypass. The engineer information (Terradyn Consultants LLC), estimated cost of project (\$100,000), drawing and letter will be emailed to Kyle at MDOT to reserve our spot in the grant application process. Option of land purchase by Sophia's or the Town discussed.

Motion made to appoint Robyn Anderson as Registrar of Voters. Seconded and approved.

Letter of Appointment then Oath of Office is required for any non-elected positions. Emily Ward will draft necessary Letter of Appointment and Oaths of Office.

No response to the ad for a School Board Member. Discussed Nancy Perkins filling the position. All expressed confidence in Nancy's abilities to serve although some have reservations about 2 of 3 representatives for the town being a couple.

The volunteer firemen insurances reviewed with Karen James. Scott Lovejoy has been asked to provide a quote for short-term disability policy and life insurance policy. Selectmen have a meeting scheduled with the Chief and Assistant Chief April 8<sup>th</sup>.

Emily Ward discovered the fire station property was included in the transfer from the sale of Cornish Elementary School to Hilltop Baptist Church. Corrective measurers have been taken.

Dan Sherman indicates guardrails need to be installed on both sides of a section of Spur Road. A request will be handed over to the Road Commissioner for investigation and action.

Two Abatement Requests will be processed once the Code Enforcement Officer has inspected and evaluated the property in question.

EcoMaine will swap out the current cardboard container and replace it with a silver bullet that has sliding doors to close while hauling. The Recycling Committee will call the Town Office when containers need to be emptied.

Jesse, Forest Ranger looked at the evergreen tree in Thompson Park and recommended that only the lower 3 feet of branches be trimmed.

The Town mowing for this season will include the fairgrounds and the ball fields when it's put out to bid. Diann W. Perkins and Rich Ruhlan will discuss with selectmen on Monday, April 13<sup>th</sup>.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

## Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting April 1, 2015

Motion made to adjourn.

Karen James

Daniel Sherman

Emily Ward